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Dear Members and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, Marlborough, MA,

Grace and peace to you in Christ Jesus our Lord and Saviour!
COVID 19: Hardships and God's Blessings

The past several months have been exceptionally challenging to say the very least. No-one on this planet has
been spared the effects of COVID 19. It is truly a global pandemic and very few aspects of our lives remain
untouched.

e For a long time our Sunday worship was 100% on-line (my genuine thanks to Fr. Praveen for his
ministry in live streaming the Mass and to Karen Mutalik for her ministry as Altar Guild Director). This
was a very difficult time for us, especially as Anglican Christians (i.e., as Bible-Catholic Christians),
who understand the presence of God in the gathering of the community (Gr: ecclesia), the proclamation
of the Word within the assembly and the intimate fellowship (Gr: koinonia) of the Church and the
sacramental life (Gr: anamnesis) of the Church. For us, worship is no ordinary thing, but a partaking in
the worship of almighty God before his heavenly throne ("with angels and archangels and all the
company of heaven"), a participation in God's story of salvation and so much more.

e Members of our church family contracted COVID 19 and we were all called to pray (and health
permitting to fast) for them.

o So many of our ministries - and aspects of our life together as a church family - were placed on hold or
were forced to radically change (e.g., June's Table).

e We were all, from some degree to another, separated from our family members, friends, neighbors and
alas from one another as a church family.

¢ Some were all alone in isolation.

e We watched as 200,000 Americans died from COVID 19.

o We watched as politics divided and even tore apart America, families, friends, neighbors and yes,
church families.

Personal Note: | have not seen some of you, members and friends of my beloved church family, for several
months now. Please know just how important all of you are to me and how much I miss you. In 25 years of
ordained ministry, I have never experienced such challenges. I long for the day when we will all be together
again and can worship the Lord in the Mass on the Lord's Day and minister together to those in need (both
inside and outside of our church family).

A Concern: Please do not allow this virus to rob you of your faith, your church family or our ministry together.
Please do not allow it to shift your focus away from our Lord and His Word. Sixteen years ago (October 2004)
my family and I were called here for a reason. You also are part of this church family for a reason. Together, we
are called to make a difference. A pastor friend of mine recently said, " 4bsence makes the human heart, by
God's good grace, grow fonder, but too much absence alas, makes the human heart wander." We are a church
family and we are called as a family to strive and work together in building up God's Kingdom in our church,
our neighborhood, our city, our nation, our culture and in this world - a world that so desperately needs JESUS
and the truth, love and mercy of his Word!

Continued...



Y

Thanks be to God, His Blessings never end (Even in the midst of COVID 19):

o We are once again meeting together to worship the Lord on the Lord's Day in the Mass (Sundays: 7:30
a.m. and 10:00 a.m.).

e My heart rejoices (actually leaps for joy) whenever I place the Blessed Sacrament into someone's hands.

o Everyone in our church family who has contracted COVID 19 has made it... Thanks be to God!
(However, let us remember those outside our church family who have died in our prayers and ask God
to bless and comfort those who mourn).

e In the midst of these crazy and unprecedented times we, at HTAC, are offering: Mass on the Lord's Day
(both in person and on-line); Midday Prayer at 12 Noon on Mondays (on-line); Bible Study at 10:00
a.m. on Wednesdays (on-line); June's Table on Saturdays (receiving donations from 3:30 - 4:15 p.m.
and serving the meal and so much more at 5:00 p.m.) and now Adult Christian Education on the Lord's
Day at 2:00 p.m. (on-line).

o We may be a small church, but by God's grace we are doing BIG things in his Name. In all things, to
God be the glory!

»  We are also presently launching a new Women's Ministry (thank you Susan Thayer - you have put so
much into this new ministry) and a new Youth Group Ministry known as M.A.C.O. ("uh, oh...better get
MA.C.O." ©;ie., "Marked As Christ's OQwn"), as well as launching The Fellowship of the Sons and
Daughters of Our Lady of Walsingham on Sunday, October 18.

e Iam also involved in weekly ministry within our City/Community: The Marlborough Fire Department
(as Chaplain); Churches United and The Marlborough Rotary Club. God is at work, not only within our
church family, but within our City.

e 1am also involved in weekly meetings with our Diocesan Bishop and other clergy of our Diocesan
Family and [ will soon begin offering an on-line Bible Study for high school and college age young
adults (ages 14-21) as a member of the faculty of The Saint Michael's Conference (reaching the youth of
North America with the Catholic Faith and Order of God's holy Word within the Anglican tradition).

e Please, my family, keep your heart's eye on Jesus Christ and on His holy Gospel. Politics has its place in
our lives, but JESUS CHRIST IS OUR LIFE!

e It is important to note that our church family is called to be 100% about the Gospel of our Lord Jesus
Christ! We take our mandate from God himself in the person of Jesus Christ in his Great Commission.
"dnd Jesus came and said to them, 'All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me. Go
therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and
of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. And behold, I am with you
always, to the end of the age'” (Matthew 28:18-20).

o Our North American Province (ACNA), Diocese (ANiC), Archdeaconry in New England and Church
Family (HTAC) do NOT endorse any particular candidate or political party. Our message is Jesus and
his Gospel.

o Having said the above: Please prayerfully discern (and even fast) regarding your vote.

Let us love one another, respect one another, pray for one another and encourage one another. We are NOT
called to judge one another, but to share the truth of God's Word in love and gentleness.

God's Peace,
Fr. Michael+
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A Collect for Thanksgiving Day:

Almighty and gracious Father, we give thee thanks for the fruits of the earth in their season and for the labors of
those who harvest them. Make us, we beseech thee, faithful stewards of thy great bounty, for the provision of
our necessities and the relief of all who are in need, to the glory of thy Name; through Jesus Christ our Lord,
who liveth and reigneth with thee and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen.



BBLB

“The heavens declare the glory of God; the skies proclaim the work of His hands.” Psalm 19:1

Life in this world raises challenging questions. Our deep questions are not satisfied by simple answers. Who am
I? Why am I here? What is my purpose? How should I interpret history and life events? What about the
mysteries of relationships and the created world?

Women around the world look in many directions for answers. Ultimately, the only satisfying and true answer
about the world and our lives come from our Creator Himself. Genesis reveals truths about God, this

world, our origin and lives as women and our destiny.

BBLB continues to ask “mirror, mirror on the wall who is the fairest of them all?” as we look to Genesis for
God’s purpose in creating woman....me and you....to meet the one who knows us intimately and provides a
stabilizing foundation for our Biblical identity as woman.

BBLB is our new women’s ministry — Brown Bag Lunch Bunch! At present, we meet via Zoom on the fourth
Saturday of the month, although we hope we will be able to meet in person before too long. Our upcoming
meetings are October 24" and November 28". If you would like to join us or have more information, please
contact me.

Sue Thayer
(mnat320@gmail.com or 508-308-8024)
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In the midst of the present crisis, please note (in addition to what is mentioned

elsewhere in this newsletter):

e Fr. Michael is meeting people for Sacramental Confession and Absolution. Please call him at 508-330-2179
to make an appointment. Confessions take place in his office and the penitent and Fr. Michael will remain
six feet from one another.

o Fr. Michael is assisting people in need with groceries.

e Fr. Michael is keeping connected with our church family by phone. If he has not called you yet...he will ©.

o Special Note: As the Church, the Body of Christ in the world, we are attempting to: 1) be faithful to our call
“to be the Church” in every circumstance and 2) to protect people, especially those who are vulnerable
among us, from the virus.

e Special Note: Bishop Charlie needs your prayers and support as does Fr. Michael. Please pray for your
pastors.
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THANKSGIVING DINNER

Although we cannot offer a sit-down Dinner at Thanksgiving as we do usually, we plan on preparing “to-go”
individual turkey dinners for those in need. We will be requesting your help with food, cooking and packing the
dinners. Please watch for details.
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Noonday Prayer on Mondays: This will continue via Zoom. All are welcome. Following Noonday

Prayer (which includes a hymn and a homily), we offer a time of free prayer for all who are able to join in.
Please note: Monday Midday Prayer is cancelled for Monday, October 5™ and Monday, October 12™,



JUNE’S TABLE

June's Table is continuing the take-out program for meals each Saturday. Presently, Holy Trinity is serving the
1st and 3rd Saturday of the month. We are very happy to announce that The Advanced Math and Science
Academy of Marlborough (AMSA) has resumed serving at June’s Table on the 2nd Saturday of the month!
Greater Grace Fellowship serves the 4th Saturday; and the Rotary Club of Marlborough serves on the 5th
Saturday.

We have three special needs at this time:

1) Four volunteers to prepare the take-out food and deliver it warm, if appropriate, to the Outreach
Center at 4:00 pm (HTAC is now supplying 60 meals, 2x/month)

2) One or two volunteers each Saturday (in addition to Fr. Michael and Fr. Isaac), to package the take-
out food, toiletries and food pantry items for distribution to our guests

3) Your continued help with the donation of items to the food pantry (please check the weekly HTAC e-
news for up-to-date needs)

Thank you so much to those who have been cooking, donating to the June's Table pantry, and distributing all of
these items. Our French Hill neighbors are very grateful. This outreach has become even more important to our
guests during the Covid-19 pandemic. If you are able to help, or if you have any questions, please contact
one of the following: Emily Morse (978-808-8608), Dcn. Suzy Kenyon (508-654-4497), or Fr. Michael
McKinnon (508-330-2179).

The following are upcoming dates for Holy Trinity’s meal service at June’s Table: October 3 and 17;
November 7 and 21; December 5 and 19; and January 2 and 16.

Thank you for your prayers and support for June’s Table, especially during these challenging times. God’s
peace.

p.s. Stay tuned for information about the HTAC/June’s Table special Thanksgiving meal....

“Then He will answer them, saying, 'Truly, 1 say to you, as you did it to one of the least of these my brothers,
you did it to me’ (Matthew 25:40).

F % kK ok ok ok

Adult Christian Education: Fr. Michael leads this via Zoom each Sunday at 2:00 p.m.
Please note: Adult Christian Ed is cancelled for Sunday, October 11%.

Bible Study: On Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. Fr. Michael leads Bible Study via Zoom. Atsome
point it will return to meeting in the Admin. Building, followed by a Said Mass. All welcome!
Please note: Bible Study is cancelled for Wednesday, October 7%.

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd:

We hope to resume our Christian Education program for children very soon.
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd enables children to encounter God

through developmentally appropriate presentations, centers, and prayer

with a strong focus on Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history.

The program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord.
For more information, please contact Monica Walker or Diana Newton Wood.




M.A.C.O.
(New Youth Group)

Fr. Michael is starting a new Youth Group at HTAC. M.A.C.O. (" Marked As Christ's Own") is for young adults
in High School. People do not need to be members of HTAC to attend M.A.C.O. If you are in high school, you
are welcome! So bring your friends.

e Upcoming dates and times will be announced soon.

e There will be cookouts &, pizza parties #, SMORES by the fire pit§, holiday parties @ % and
time for discussions enabling young adults to explore the faith more deeply é There will be
opportunities for Bible Study [L1.

e We also hope to have a weekend retreat every year on a lake in Maine! <
e Members of M.A.C.O. will be encouraged to attend the Saint Michael's Conference (a conference in the
Anglican tradition for voung adults ages 14 - 21).
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FAMILY NEWS

Baptism: On August 9" we welcomed with joy the newest member of Christ’s Church, James David Holt,
infant son of Katie and David Holt. Emily and Dan Morse are proud grandparents.

Happy Birthday to:

October: Mike Kenyon — 1%; Lily Fowler — 6®; Ben Kato — 9%, Russ Harris — 13", Lynne Krebs — Jape
Kathleen Demers — 15%; Sandra Quintin — 15%; Brenda Caldwell — 23",

November: Lawrence Franko — 3™; Marybeth Cashen —3'; Bobby Recko —4"; William Keeler — 10™;
Dcn. Rhonda Cotton — 14"; Margaret Anderson — 16%; David Perry — 17%; Samantha Keeler — 18%;
Thomas Bottini — 21%; Diane O”Leary —24%; Jolene Alicea —26™; Fran Hudson — 29"

Happy Anniversary:
Bishop Donald and Trudy Harvey on October 31*.
Jerry and Fran Hudson on November 8.

GUIDELINES WHEN ATTENDING MASS:
"I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the LORD." - Psalm 122:1 (KJV)

When attending Mass, please:
e  Wear amask. If you forget your mask at home, one will be provided for you.

Use the hand sanitizer when entering church, and prior to receiving Communion.

Unless from the same household, please sit six feet apart from the closest person. Pews are marked.

Please use the front door when entering and exiting the church.

Do not congregate in the church at the end of the service. Catch up with friends in the parking lot,

keeping socially distanced.

e  Your name will be recorded as you enter the church in case it is necessary to conduct contact tracing.
This record will be destroyed after four weeks.

e There will be no congregational singing. The Cantor and Choir will sing the hymn, service music, etc.
You may follow along, but are asked to refrain from participating by voice. LIFT UP YOUR HEARTS!



Live Streaming: For anyone unable to attend the Mass on Sunday, we will continue to live stream the

10:00 a.m. Mass.

Below is the worship schedule for the next two months as we know it today. Please watch your emails for any

changes.

October

Sun, October 4
Trinity 17

Sun, October 11
Trinity 18

Sun, October 18
Trinity 19

Sun, October 25
Trinity 20

November

Sat, October 31

Sun, November 1
All Saints’ Day

Sun, November 8
All Souls’ Sunday

Sun, November 15
Trinity 23

Sun, November 22
Christ the King

Sun, November 29
Advent 1

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

7:30 a.m. Said Mass

10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

Launching of the Fellowship of the Sons and Daughters
of Our Lady of Walsingham

NO 7:30 a.m. Said Mass today
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
Stewardship Sunday

Daylight Saving Time ends. Move clocks back one hour tonight.

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

7:30 a.m. Said Mass
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
7:30 am.- Said Mass

10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass




What happens and when. -

Please note: Any (or all) of these dates/formats subject to change!

Second Saturday Volunteer Days Watch email for when this may resume
Weekday Masses Wednesday 11:30 a.m. Said Masses on hold
Noon Prayer and Homily Mondays 12:00 noon via Zoom
Healing Service Third Saturday of the month at 6:30 p.m. — on hold
Week of Fasting Monday, October 19 — Saturday, October 24
Monday, November 16 — Saturday, November 21
Day of Prayer Saturday, October 24 6 am — 6 pm
Saturday, November 21 6 am — 6 pm
Stewardship Sunday Sunday, October 25 10:00 a.m.
Christian Education: Sundays Christian Education for children on hold
Sundays Christian Education for adults 2:00 p.m. (via Zoom)

Wednesdays  10:00 a.m. Bible Study (via Zoom for now)

Church Growth and Discipleship Group: On hold

June’s Table:

Thanksgiving Dinner
Men’s Breakfast
Women’s Ministry

Parish Council

Food donations received each Saturday 3:30-4:15 p.m.
Distribution of food and meals each Saturday at 5:00 p.m.
Volunteers to cook needed:

Saturdays October 3 and 17

Saturdays November 7 and 21

Thursday, November 26 1:00 p.m. (individual to-go dinners)
To be announced 9:00 am.
Brown Bag Lunch Bunch 10:00 a.m. via Zoom

Saturday, October 31
Saturday, November 28

Thursday, October 29 7:00 p.m.
Thursday, November 19 7:00 p.m.

Deadline for December 2020 / January 2021 “Messenger”: Sunday, November 15, 2020.

PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

“For I was hungry and you gave Me food” (St. Matthew 25:35a).
You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday.
Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthax.

Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry
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When shopping, please remember the hungry.
Thank you and God Bless You!

located in our Fellowship Hall,
or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.
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The Fellowship of the Sons and Daughters of Our Lady of Walsingham:

Bishop Harvey has given his approval to officially launch The Fi ellowship of the Sons and Daughters of Our
Lady of Walsingham at the 10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass on Sunday, October 18. .

e The Feast of Our Lady of Walsingham is October 15.

e  October 18 is the Feast of St. Luke the Physician who, most scholars believe, had The Blessed Virgin
Mary as a source for his Gospel narrative. Ancient Christian tradition identifies St. Luke as the first
Christian iconographer, writing an icon of Mary holding Jesus.

e October 18 also marks the 11th anniversary of HTAC officially being incorporated into the Diocese of
the Anglican Network in Canada.

e Although Bishop Harvey will not be present on Sunday, October 18, he will be sending a letter to be
read marking the importance of this occasion and congratulating our first members.

e Fr. Michael will be officiating on Bishop Harvey's behalf and will lead the first members of the
Fellowship in making promises. He too will be making promises.

e If you have any questions regarding the Fellowship of the Sons and Daughters of Our Lady of
Walsingham, and especially if you would like to join the Fellowship, please call Fr. Michael asap at
508-330-2179.
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Christ the Way Anglican Mission
Deacon Shawn and Cate Fowler have resumed weekly Bible study and evening prayer at our church plant in
Moosup, Connecticut.

Christ the True Vine Anglican Mission
Fr. Isaac has resumed his ministry with the residents of The Branches of Marlborough. He is keeping in contact
with the residents and will resume worship there very soon.
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Pipe Organ Progress

If you have been able to attend church recently, you will have seen a Big Green Hut being set up in the parking
lot. The structure is essentially complete as a shelter, just needs some adjusting to get the fabric properly
tensioned. Next we will create a floor out of pallets inside, to keep all the organ components off the ground, as
water running down the parking lot will flow through the building — it is temporary after all, no foundation.
Anyone who wants to help with this step, please contact me.

After this is done, some tables will be put in, temporary lights arranged, then the big move will happen. The
organ is presently housed in 58 crates, stored in two 20” containers at the old DPW yard on Route 85 in
Marlborough. We will be commandeering every pick-up truck we can find, as well as every trailer for that
exercise. Again, feel free to volunteer. Date will be announced.

Many thanks to the many volunteers (and even more volunteer supervisors) that have shown up to help - we’ve
had some great teamwork, and very little blood.

If you want to be on the Pipe Organ e-mail list for more updates and assignment opportunities, please contact
me.

We have progress!
Steve Walker
WalkerSteve@comecast.net



ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

“You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book.
Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed” (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

e  Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may
take to read. '

e The Fall 40 Days for Life Campaign is running from September 23" through November 1*. For more
information on this, please visit the website www.40daysforlife.com. Worcester is the closest city holding a
peaceful prayer vigil across the street from Planned Parenthood.

¢ First Concern Virtual Banquet 2020: This will take place Friday evening, October 16®, with Host and
Guest Speaker David Bereit, co-founder of 40 Days for Life. Please watch for additional details and
registration link.

¢ First Concern of Marlborough (508-305-2493), Kindred Healthcare in Marlborough (hospice) (888-796-
3741) and Constellation Hospice (978-904-3059) are looking for volunteers. All of these organizations
work for Life. They ask for only one hour or more a week at your convenience.

e Playpen for donations: Thank you to everyone who continues to donate to our local pregnancy resource
center. Our giving playpen is “out-of-bounds™ at present, but donations may be left in the entrance to the
church, or contact Kathleen to arrange drop off. Needed items include t-shirts, diapers, clothing sizes 0-3
months through 18 months, baby wash, etc. Items collected are given to Birthright of Marlborough, First
Concern, and neighborhood mothers.

e Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and
proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise
awareness regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help vou! If you are being called to help with this vital
ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!
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From our People’s Warden

e Winter Coat Drive: The city has not yet informed us regarding how this will run this year. Watch your
email for information.

® The Food Pantry is pretty bare, as many of our neighbors and some parishioners needed help these past
few months. In particular, people attending June’s Table are grateful to receive groceries and other items.
If you can help, please drop off your donations between 3:30 and 4:15 p.m. each Saturday, call me to
arrange a drop off time or bring it with you on Sunday and leave in the entrance to the church. Giving a big
thank you in advance.

e Parishioners needing rides: Some of our parishioners have a need for rides to doctors’ appointments or to
do errands. If you have some free time during the week and are able to help, please speak to me.

As always, remember to pray for one another. We are one big family. Thank you!

And a VIRTUAL HUG TO ALL!
Kathleen Demers
People’s Warden (774-249-5780)
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A Prayer for Joy in God’s Creation:

O heavenly Father, who hast filled the world with beauty: Open our eyes to behold thy gracious hand in all thy
works, that, rejoicing in thy whole creation, we may learn to serve thee with gladness, for the sake of him
through whom all things were made, thy Son Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. (ASB p. 634)



ALTAR FLOWERS and SANCTUARY LAMP

If you would like to commemorate a loved one by donating

the cost of the altar flowers or Sanctuary Lamp,

please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-8736), or

email JBottinil@verizon.net for details and to sign up for a particular Sunday.
You are welcome to donate in memory, in thanksgiving,

or in honor of one or more people.

The Holy Eucharist will also be offered for your intention.
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Thank you!
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Notes of Note:

Men’s Group: All men are invited to join us for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. followed by discussion. We are not
sure when this will resume; please watch your emails for updates. For more information, please contact Dan
Morse at 978-808-0901, or dwmorse@live.com.
Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of our
Church Family are as follows:

o Week of Fasting: Monday, Oct. 19 — Saturday, Oct. 24; Monday, Nov. 16 — Saturday, Nov. 21.

©  Day of Prayer: Saturday October 24; and Saturday, November 21.
Special Collection for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund: Sunday, November 8, 2020.
Special Collection for the Non-Stipendiary Clergy Fund: Sunday, December 13, 2020.
Amazon Smile: We are a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go there
and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from the
list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon
purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com.
Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call or text Emily on 978-808-
8608.
Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council
meeting. The dates are printed in this newsletter and the calendar on the Sunday Bulletin. At present these
meetings are held via Zoom.
Fr. Michael is off every Thursday and Friday temperarily. He will be present for special Services and
events in the life of our church family that fall on these days. On these two days, please only call him in the
event of an emergency. Thank you.
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie” F. Masters Bishop
The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey Bishop Emeritus
The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon Archdeacon and Rector

Father Robert Cummins, PhD (Harvard, MA) ~ 978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 078-456-2767 (h)
Father Bruce Thayer, MD (Rehoboth, MA) 508-479-4059
Father Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA) 508-259 -0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

Father Isaac Fisher (Hudson, MA) 508-517-0070

Deacon Patricia Brewin (N. Attleboro, MA) 508-695-0544 (h)

Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA) 508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)
Deacon Susan Kenyon (Stow, MA) 508-654-4497 (¢)

Deacon Shawn S. Fowler (Moosup, CT) 860-207-2210

Deacon John DeMartinis
(In the event of a pasioral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council: Mike Kenyon 508-733-9439 (Rector’s Warden)
Kathleen Demers 508-624-7642 (People’s Warden)
John Bottini 508-877-8736 (Treasurer)
Richard Bostock 508-826-7244 (Clerk)
Dustin Hassard
Jay O’Leary 508-624-9705
Donald Richards Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael’s absence please contact one of our

Wardens)
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Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church
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In the event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off
at 1-508-330-2179.

Fr. Michael’s days off are Thursdays and Fridays (temporarily).

Archdeacon Michael’s Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
Archdeacon Michael’s e-mail: bible.catholic.7@gmail.com to be used for less important matters
Church address: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough MA

Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA

Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass

Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca

Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net
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DEADLINE FOR DECEMBER 2020 / JANUARY 2021 “MESSENGER”

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, November 15, 2020. Please hand your items to me,
or e-mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net. Thank you! Monica Walker

Please let us know!

If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital,
please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.
They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested
and if possible.
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America



